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A few days in Ireland
(previous days will follow) We arrived home shortly after 11
p.m.  Door to Door 12 hours. And opened that door to the
rather musty smell associated with properties that have not
been ventilated for sometime.

Our journey from Dublin began at 11 am when we left our
hostess’ house to be taken to Dublin Airport. Traffic was
reasonable and we turned up at terminal 2 to and were duly
dropped off. After some inquiries we found the area from which
the bus was due to leave, so called Zone 20.  I noticed the
complete absence of any signage including a timetable; the
only one we found much later was in the main terminal. There
was no official to ask. Everyone seeed to be on their mobile
phones conducting their business from there.

According to a previous Google inquiry the next departure to
Belfast was at 11:55. May be due to the fact that it was a
public holiday recently announced, the Google information was
slightly outdated. The next bus was actually an hour later at
12:55. We joined the queue only to be told that the bus was
full and that I should go to Terminal 1 where there was a
choice  of  two  bus  companies.  We  found  the  first  of  the
companies to be told they were not taking bookings due to
demand. Our plane was due to depart at at 18:45.  already it
was 13.15 and we had a long way to go including a 2-hour coach
journey. We went along to another company, the only other
company actually. We had to wait in a standby queue and by a
great miracle we were the last 2 people to be allowed on the
bus. Packed it was.

Finally we were on our way through the Irish countryside.
There is no question that there is more rain in Ireland than
in UK and the fields were green and lovely to look upon. The
boundary between South and Northern Ireland no longer exists
but it is somewhere along the M1 motorway near Newry. The bus
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stopped off at 3 or 4 places and we arrived in the Belfast bus
hub at about 15.30. Buses to the international airport – about
17 miles away from Belfast itself please note – leave every 30
minutes and we were able to get a seat without any difficulty.
Francoise  grabbed  a  roll  which  turned  out  to  be  largely
inedible.  What do they use for bread?

Bearing in mind the exhausting and frustrating wait over over
an hour “shuffling forward” at the airport security in Bristol
on the way out we were dreading the same happening on the
return journey but as it happened there was no queue and we
passed security in a matter of minutes. Since I last flew,
flight protocols have changed.  You show your QR code to a
machine tube at the gate. You show the same QR code when you
are boarding. Everyone had their mobile phones to do this. We
were one of the few that had a paper print out.

Anyway,  on  arrival  at  Belfast  International  and  passing
through security we were greeted by a combination of a kitchen
and a bar where for the first time whilst in Ireland I sampled
a very generous single whisky (more like 40 cl than 25 cl)
accompanied  by  a  Guinness  with  its  lovely  fresh  almost
medicinal taste. We had finally made it by 4:45 p.m. And so
had time for refreshments. Check in was at 18.15 but we were
only told the departing Gate 10 minutes prior but in spite of
that, the flight left on time and we had a very smooth journey
back to Bristol. Lovely sights of the setting sun above the
clouds.

This was when the journey became interesting. At the bus hub
in Bristol airport there were no timetables largely I surmise
because there were a number of different companies using this
as a convenience stop. We did not know if there were going to
be any changes due to the Queen’s funeral on that day although
we knew it was going to be treated as a public holiday. We
turned up at 19:30 just as a bus to Bath was drawing out – or
trying to. The bus broke down about 100m from the start. We
learned that through knocking on the window and asking the



driver.

We had debated taking a taxi but discovered that the cost
would be over £75. On balance we decided to wait to see if
there was another bus that evening. Even on Google, it’s not
possible to find a straightforward timetable so we guess there
would be another bus and around about 20.30 and indeed another
bus turned up. We get a discount for having a Freedom Pass so
we paid £10 each. We arrived in Bath after a smooth journey
and caught the 22:06 local bus which dropped us off a couple
of streets away from where we live.

It could have been so much worse. If we had not by some magic
found a bus to take us to Belfast we would not have caught the
plane.  As for Bristol I have never spent a night at an
airport but I would have considered it. I’m not going to pay
big money for a few hours in a hotel. You don’t get away with
less than a £150 for such a convenience. Next time we will be
able to take the plane to Dublin itself as Francoise will
hopefully have her passport.

We  arrived  surprisingly  refreshed.  A  really  enjoyed  the
change. I realize that it does not matter what I do when away.
It is the change that is the therapy and the inspiration.
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The destruction of our planet
– ssshhh – don’t tell anyone
My over-riding pre-occupation  is watching the orchestrated
destruction of our planet by various underhand and nefarious
means. the plans have been going on since the agreement in
Rio, Brazil, in 1992.  The latest and most under-estimated
method is by geo-engineering. I am watching as  I type. The
‘one in 1000 years’ drought or ‘one in a thousand deluge’ can
only happen by premeditation and the use of technology. If you
think I am exaggerating, have a  look at Mike Adam’s interview
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with Dane Wigington of Geoengineeringwatch.org.

I went to Wetherspoons yesterday for breakfast. I find the
style far from appetizing. there is no disguising the fact
that it is production line stuff. I feel it is cooked without
love.  The taste lingers in my stomach and it is not pleasant.
Back to home cooking.

This morning I had a large piece of lamb’s liver which I diced
and had with 2 eggs. That fills me up for the morning and
indeed most of the afternoon. I am happy with two decent meals
per day.

But enough!  This is the last day of the holidays for many.
Back to school for the children. We went off to do some more
blackberry picking. They are so fresh and sweet.  This evening
we shall cook a blackberry and apple pie.

We are both physically tired so are looking forward to a short
break. Destination and timing unconfirmed but it will happen.

Each year around the 7th of September there is a misty smell
in the air which means that autumn has arrived. Off with the
shorts. On with the long trousers. On with the jerseys. On
with the central heating (if I can afford it)
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Mare,  London,  Avebury.
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